
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                   October 20, 2015 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday October 
20, 2015 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Bob Polley, Matt Clemmons and Amber 
Finchum were present. Adam McVey and Bill Moore were absent.   
  
Motion by Bob Polley second by Matt Clemmons to approve minutes as presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-A                                      Finchum-yes   
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Amber Finchum second by Billie Cheek to pay all bills approved by their 
respective chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-A                                      Finchum-yes    
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
 
Paul Goodwin, Water Superintendent, was present to meet the council and discuss 
anything needed. 
 
Randy Brooks gave a short report on the golf Course. Figures were put together for 
options for controlling erosion near the green on #8. A sea wall could work in controlling 
the problem. The council decided to get the project started. 
 
Paul Goodwin reported that summer work was winding down and truck maintenance was 
going on, getting ready for snow plows. 
He requested that a temporary fence be put up to prevent kids from climbing in and on 
Carriage house. 
 
An updated report was given to the council on Ordinance violations. 
The council took up discussion of the Annual Treasurers Report. 
 



Motion by Billie Cheek second by Bob Polley to accept the Treasurers Report as 
presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-A                                       Finchum-yes   Motion Carries. 
 
The Mayor brought up the Logan County Electric Aggregation report. Rates were 
beginning to move so it will be looked into again. Bids will be taken again. 
 
The Mayor suggested some changes in Building Permit enforcement. Police could help 
with enforcement as they patrol. 
 
The Mayor reported the MR Systems may need to put up a heavier tower at City Hall to 
support larger dish. 
 
The Mayor brought past due water accounts with council. It was recommended that a 
second bill for current balance will be sent to those customers that pay only the past due 
balances. If this account is not paid in full by 30th, water service may be disconnected. 
 
Motion by Bob Polley second by Matt Clemmons to adjourn. 
 
          Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-A                                       Finchum-yes    
                                                                                                   Motion Carries. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 


